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BOLDER ADVOCACY WORKSHOPS FOR NONPROFITS AND 

FOUNDATIONS 
 
Alliance for Justice’s Bolder Advocacy initiative has collaborated with thousands of nonprofit 
organizations, working with their leaders, staff, and volunteers to understand the legal issues involved 
in public policy work.  Our trainings are tailored to meet your organization’s needs.   
 
The following workshops are our most frequently requested workshops; these workshops can be 
customized and combined to address your organization’s specific needs. All of these workshops are 
available in a bilingual format, most with Spanish-translated fact sheets; guidance and can generally 
be combined with a training in partnership with a state law expert to include an overview of your 
state’s laws governing advocacy.    

 

WORKSHOP TOPICS BY CATEGORY 

 
Influencing Legislation 

Elections and Ballot Measures 
Foundations and Advocacy 

Planning & Evaluating Advocacy 
Recordkeeping 

501(c)(4)s, Unions, and Coalitions 
California Advocacy Laws 

 

 
INFLUENCING LEGISLATION 

 

Lobbying With Confidence 101: Legal Tips for Nonprofit Advocates 
 
Lobbying is not only legal – it’s one of the most effective means for nonprofits to advance their 
missions! Whether to influence your state’s budget, protect Medicaid, or pass marriage equality, there 
are many reasons that 501(c)(3) public charities may choose to lobby to achieve their policy goals. 
Federal law allows 501(c)(3) public charities (including houses of worship and public foundations) to 
lobby within generous limits. This training addresses: 

 How the tax law permits lobbying by public charities 
 One easy step most charities can take to maximize the amount they’re allowed to spend on 

lobbying 
 How much lobbying your charity can do each year 
 Tips for taking advantage of the narrow definitions of lobbying – which will help charities make 

the most of their lobbying limit 
 The application of these rules to ballot measure activities 

 
This session complements the popular Being a Player: A Guide to the IRS Lobbying Regulations for 
Advocacy. 
 
 

http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/04/Being_A_Player.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/04/Being_A_Player.pdf


 

  2   

 

 
Lobbying 201: Maximizing Your Lobbying Limit 

 
Once you understand how the lobbying limits and basic lobbying definitions apply to 501(c)(3) 
organizations, you will be ready to think about what comes next. How do you track your lobbying time 
and expenses so that your 501(c)(3) organization is sure it’s staying within its lobbying limit? How 
does a 501(c)(3) report its lobbying to the IRS? How do the lobbying restrictions on 501(c)(3) 
organizations interact with state or local lobbying disclosure laws? This training will answer these 
questions, as well as provide a more in-depth look at the lobbying definition and ways to take 
advantage of the membership rule for communications with your members. This session is designed 
primarily for people who have already attended Lobbying With Confidence: Legal Tips for Nonprofit 
Advocates training or who are otherwise familiar with the laws governing lobbying by 501(c)(3) public 
charities who have made the 501(h) election. 
 

ELECTIONS & BALLOT MEASURES  
 

Rules of the Game for 501 (c)(3)s 101: Elections 
 
This introductory workshop is designed for 501(c)(3)s that either provide direct services or are new to 
nonpartisan election activity . Such activity includes voter registration, voter education, get out the 
vote (GOTV) campaigns, and candidate forums. Participants will learn how nonpartisan election 
activities can be core to an organization’s mission; learn about how other organizations have 
successfully incorporated nonpartisan election activities into their programmatic work, and to identify 
nonpartisan strategies nonprofits can use during an election year.  
 

Rules of the Game for 501(c)(3)s 201: Planning Your 2014 Election Strategy 
 
Many organizations active in policy and advocacy are also interested in educating voters on important 
election issues and encouraging their communities to vote. Although 501(c)(3) organizations cannot 
support or oppose candidates for public office, there are many activities they can participate in. This 
training covers the federal tax law rules regarding electoral activities for 501(c)(3)s, including voter 
registration drives, candidate questionnaires, candidate forums and legislative scorecards.  

 
This session complements Alliance for Justice’s publication The Rules of the Game: A Guide to 
Election-Related Activities  for 501(c)(3) Organizations 

 

Seize the Initiative: Nonprofit Organizations and Ballot Measure Campaigns 
 
Increasingly organizations are on the front lines of ballot measure campaigns.  In promoting their 
policy agendas, these groups need to understand the laws governing initiatives and referenda. 

 May a 501(c)(3) group endorse or oppose a ballot measure? 
 May a 501(c)(3) organization contribute money to a ballot measure campaign?   
 How may a 501(c)(3) organization work in a coalition with a 501(c)(4) or PAC on an initiative?   

 
This training complements the guide Seize the Initiative. 
 
 
 

http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/Rules-of-the-Game.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/01/Rules-of-the-Game.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/seize-the-initiative
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FOUNDATIONS AND ADVOCACY 
 

Investing in Change: Foundation Support for Lobbying And Other Advocacy 
 
Not sure how to make the case for funding advocacy?  Uncertain whether you can fund grantees that 
lobby?  Wondering whether your public or private foundation can speak out on a particular issue?  
This training answers these questions and more!  This session for both public and private foundations, 
covers:   

 Reasons for public and private foundation support for advocacy 
 Overview of activities that constitute advocacy and public policy work 
 Various advocacy roles for foundations 
 Definitions of lobbying 
 Activities that are exceptions to the definitions of lobbying, including those in which private 

foundations may engage 
 Rules for private and public foundation grants to nonprofits that lobby, including general 

support, specific project, and multi-year grants 
 Grant agreement language that permits support for policy work  
  

This session complements Alliance for Justice’s publication Investing in Change: A Funder’s Guide to 
Supporting Advocacy. 
 

Foundations and Election-Related Activities 
 
If you want to fund election-related activities, you need this training!  It reviews the federal tax rules 
governing public and private foundation support for election-related activities and also explains the 
types of activities in which foundations may be involved, such as issue advocacy, voter guides, voting 
records, and candidate debates and forums.  In addition, the session discusses ballot measures and 
examines the special rules for private foundations and voter registration drives. 
 
This session complements Alliance for Justice’s publication Investing in Change: A Funder’s Guide to 
Supporting Advocacy and Foundations and Ballot Measures: A Legal Guide. 
 

Working with Foundations 
 
Most 501(c)(3) organizations rely on support from foundations to carry out their programs, but don’t 
always understand the legal rules that govern how foundations can give out money for advocacy 
activities. Understanding the rules that foundations operate under will help grantee organizations 
become savvier when it comes to requesting support for their advocacy. This training will explain the 
limitations on different types of foundations, what activities they may legally fund, and what activities 
you should not ask them to fund, as well as reporting back to foundations on your advocacy work.  
This training is geared for both development staff of nonprofits as well as policy advocates.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Investing_in_Change.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Investing_in_Change.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Investing_in_Change.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Investing_in_Change.pdf
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PLANNING & EVALUATING ADVOCACY 
 

Game Plan 
 
This training helps organizations strategize how best to employ the advocacy tools at their disposal.  
The session begins with a discussion of advocacy fundamentals helping participants define their goals 
and objectives, appropriate targets, and effective advocacy tools.  Through an interactive session, 
participants discuss how to create their own advocacy plans which requires them to consider 
strategies to build coalitions, influence public perception, and persuade policymakers.  The session 
includes a discussion of assessing advocacy capacity and ends with a note on evaluating advocacy 
activities and planning for future campaigns. This curriculum complements our discussion on the 
lobbying rules.  
 

Advocacy Evaluation and Capacity-Building 
 
This session addresses how advocates and foundations can assess and strengthen nonprofits’ 
capacity for public policy. It discusses how evaluation of policy work differs from evaluation of service-
providing organizations and provides principles for evaluating advocacy. It highlights the Advocacy 
Capacity Tool which can be used to assess an organization’s ability to engage in successful 
advocacy.  The free, electronic tool comprehensively surveys an organization or coalition’s resources, 
skills, and practices related to public policy work.  
 
This session complements Alliance for Justice’s publications and tools Investing in Change: A 
Funder’s Guide to Supporting Advocacy, Build Your Advocacy Grant making: Advocacy Evaluation 
Tool & Advocacy Capacity Assessment Tool and the new Advocacy Capacity Tool. 

 

RECORDKEEPING 
 

Recordkeeping for Advocacy 
 
This session will describe the IRS’ information return Form 990, including reporting requirements for 
lobbying and election activity.  In addition, it will explain the public disclosure requirements for tax-
exempt organizations. 

 
Influencing Federal Policy? Learn How the Lobbying Disclosure Act Affects Nonprofits 
 
Charities, foundations, unions, and 501(c)(4)s that influence federal legislation, regulations, 
nominations, contracts and permits need to be aware of the Lobbying Disclosure Act (LDA), a federal 
law that imposes registration and reporting obligations on individuals and entities that lobby various 
federal officials once certain thresholds have been exceeded. This fact sheet provides an overview of 
the LDA and what it means for your nonprofit organization.  

 
This one-hour session is designed for all tax-exempt organizations. The training will explain federal 
lobbying disclosure requirements under the federal Lobbying Disclosure Act as amended by the 
Honest Leadership and Open Government Act of 2007. Join us for a discussion on how to comply 
with the new federal lobbying disclosure requirements for nonprofits. 

 What is the Lobbying Disclosure Act? 
 What types of lobbying and administrative advocacy is covered by the LDA? 

http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Investing_in_Change.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/Investing_in_Change.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/10/Build_Your_Advocacy_Grantmaking_paywall.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/10/Build_Your_Advocacy_Grantmaking_paywall.pdf
http://www.bolderadvocacy.org/act
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 What rules regulate making gifts to members of congress, the cabinet and executive branch 
employees? 

 
For more information, please see Understanding the Lobbying Disclosure Act.  
 

501(c)(4)s, UNIONS AND COALITIONS 
 

Working Together:  
Building Nonpartisan Partnerships with 501(c)(3), 501(c)(4)s, Unions and Political 

Organizations 
 
Different types of organizations are increasingly collaborating on lobbying, voter engagement, and 
other advocacy activities. This training examines the different roles of 501(c)(3)s, (4)s, unions, and 
political organizations, and explores the federal tax rules on how these organizations can work 
together.  It will also examine the legal separations necessary between affiliated organizations, such 
as funding and fundraising constraints and permissible electoral activities. 

 
This session complements Alliance for Justice’s publication The Connection: Strategies for Creating 
and Operating 501(c)(3)s, 501(c)(4)s, and Political Organizations. 
 

101: Why Should Our Organization Create a 501(c)(4)? 
 
Many 501(c)(3) organizations want to do more than their tax status allows, which is where 501(c)(4)s 
can come in. But what are the advantages of creating a new organization? This training will give a 
legal overview of the various advocacy activities permitted by 501(c)(4) organizations -- including 
lobbying and election-related activities -- as well as some tips for staying in compliance with your 
501(c)(4) status.  We will also discuss the Supreme Court's 2010 decision on corporate spending on 
elections in Citizens United v. FEC, and the effect of this case on the nonprofit community -- with a 
focus on the ins and outs of 501(c)(4) election year activity.   Now more than ever, nonprofit 
corporations should actively participate in elections! 

 

201: Maximizing Your Advocacy: The Advantages of 501(c)(4)s 
 
While much of the attention around the Supreme Court’s decision in Citizens United has focused on 
the increased spending by for-profit corporations, the new rules also apply to 501(c)(4) nonprofit 
corporations. The Citizens United decision allows (c)(4) organizations to engage in ways that were 
previously prohibited under campaign finance law including:  

 Endorsing federal candidates outside their membership  
 Encouraging the general public to vote for a particular candidate 
 Comparing candidates’ positions on the issues.  
 

This training will provide an overview of how your 501(c)(4) organization can effectively promote the 
issues important to your organization. This training will give participants an overview of the tax and 
election laws governing 501(c)(4)s, with a focus on fundraising, lobbying, and election-related activity. 

 
 

 

http://bolderadvocacy.org/resource/understanding-the-lobbying-disclosure-act-2
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/10/The_Connection_paywall.pdf
http://bolderadvocacy.org/wp-content/uploads/2012/10/The_Connection_paywall.pdf
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CALIFORNIA ADVOCACY LAWS 
 

Worry-Free California Ballot Measure Disclosure Laws 
 
Ballot measure advocacy by nonprofits isn't just legal - it's important, powerful, and fundamental to 
democracy.  Many groups say they don't understand what they can do around ballot measures or 
think that the ballot measure reporting requirements are too difficult.  This training will help to 
demystify the ballot measure process by helping groups understand:   

 The limits placed on their ballot measure advocacy by federal tax law;  
 The California ballot measure disclosure reporting laws, including when and how to file the 

required reports; and  
 How to safely raise money for work on ballot measures. 

 

Legal and Practical Tips for Nonprofit Recordkeeping  in California 
 
Nonprofits can safely, legally and effectively engage in state-level advocacy and lobbying work in 
California, but they need to understand what rules apply to their lobbying activities under California 
state law in addition to federal tax law. This training is designed for all tax-exempt organizations. The 
workshop will focus on California law and cover: 

 When an organization (or its employees) should start filing California lobbying disclosure 
reports 

 The definitions of which activities are considered “lobbying” under California state law 
 The restrictions on organizations or individuals that lobby in California 
 

Join us for a discussion on the California lobbying disclosure requirements and what nonprofits should 
know to easily comply. 

 
 

 
For more information, please contact us at advocacy@afj.org or visit our website at 

www.BolderAdvocacy.org. 
 

Alliance for Justice • 11 Dupont Circle, N.W., 2nd Floor • Washington, DC  20036 
Ph: 202-822-6070 • Fax: 202-822-6068 

 
Alliance for Justice West Coast Office • 436 14th Street, Suite 425 • Oakland, CA  94612 

Ph: 510-444-6070 • Fax: 510-444-6078 

mailto:advocacy@afj.org
http://www.bolderadvocacy.org/

